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MASGC Grant Put to Good Use at DISL
The Mississippi Alabama Sea Grant Consortium (MASGC) has been a long-time partner with the Dauphin Island Sea Lab (DISL), and this summer was no exception. Through a MASGC grant, The Discovery Hall Programs, DISL’s education and outreach department, offered opportunities for students and teachers who would otherwise not be able to attend. The grant funded three teacher workshops and three scholarships for middle and high school students. 

Reefs, Rhizomes and Restoration (RRR), Climate Change in the Gulf of Mexico, and Fins, Fishes and Fisheries (FFF) are the three teacher workshops that were funded through the MASGC. Because of this grant, participants in the programs were allowed to attend for no cost, and credit for graduate students was offered as well. The workshop topics were diverse, leading some teachers to participate in multiple sessions. The RRR program was the first session of the summer, lasting from June 2-6. During the workshop the group examined the differences between restoration and conservation, and how to physically and biologically restore seagrass beds, salt marshes, and oyster reefs, examining each in their natural habitats. 

Climate Change was the second program convened, from June 9-12. The group examined the impacts of climate change in the environment in Alabama and along the Gulf Coast. The workshop included lectures from researchers, exploration of data-rich online resources and hands-on activities. The focus of the class was on the concepts of global warming, ocean acidification and hurricanes. The workshop participants also took a day trip out on DISL’s 65-ft. research vessel, the RV Alabama Discovery, in Mobile Bay to test water salinity, temperature and visibility. 

Fins Fishes and Fisheries will be the last program for the summer, lasting July 29- August 1. This program focuses all on the seafood industry. Participants learn about the career variations, from fisheries management to aquaculture facilities. The group trawls the waters of Mobile Bay to examine local fish and other aquatic organisms and study their environments. 

Teachers left these programs with new knowledge about marine ecology and distinct lesson ideas, plans and strategies on how to incorporate the new information into the classroom in any grade level. 

In addition to these workshops, the grant allowed DISL to award Quinn McCormick, Ansley Chaplin, and Olivia Wyatt full scholarships to attend summer programs at DISL. McCormick attended the month-long marine science course, the program offered for high school students. Chaplin and Wyatt attended the Gulf Island Journey, the week-long middle school program. Each award was based on the students’ science projects at the Alabama State and Engineering Fair. Each student showed exceptional talent and interest in marine science. 
Appreciation was a common theme among the teachers and scholarship recipients, who were allowed to attend these programs at no cost. DISL is thankful for the longtime partnership with the MASGC. These programs would not be as accessible and successful without their generosity. 
